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CALL TO ORDER:
The meeting, held at Manasquan Central Office, was called to order by Mr. Noskin at 7:00 p.m.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:
A Motion was made by Mrs. Catapano, seconded by Mrs. Sorkin, and carried unanimously (6-0) to convene into Executive Session at 7:00 p.m. in order to discuss personnel and contractual issues.
OPEN SESSION:
The meeting convened into Open Session at 8:05 p.m.

PLEDGE OF

ALLEGIANCE:
Mr. Noskin commenced the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.


The Board of Education and Administration introduced themselves to the audience.


Mr. Noskin asked for a moment of silence in memory of the tragic events that took place in our history on September 11, 2001.


Dr. Karnilow welcomed everyone this evening.  He is pleased to report that the 2004/2005 school year has gotten off to a great start!  He has visited all of our buildings and is proud of the exciting beginning to school.  He thanked everyone who worked extremely hard during the summer to have everything in place for September.  


The 2nd Annual Ice Cream Social for incoming 6th graders was held Sunday, September 12th at Manasquan.  This is a wonderful opportunity for students to get to know one another throughout the District.  Dr. Karnilow thanked Irene Mueller, Jan Giugliano, and Donna Koenigsberger for their assistance.  

PRESENTATIONS:
Foundations for Success  


An Overview of:


The Half Hollow Hills 2004 Summer School Programs

Stacey Bernstein and Sharon Stepankewich provided an overview of the 2004 Summer Academic Program which was held July 5 – 30, 2004 from 8:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon.  

Primary Academic Program
· Pre-Kindergarten through Grade 3

· Location:  Chestnut Hill Elementary School

· Enrollment:  448 Students

· Staff:  27 Teachers and 5 Related Service Professionals

Secondary Academic Program
· Grades 4-8

· Location:  West Hollow Middle School

· Enrollment:  237 Students

· Staff:  12 Teachers and 5 Related Service Professionals

Curriculum

· English Language Arts/Reading

· Mathematics

· Special Programs

Wayne Ebanks served as the Assistant Principal at the Regional Summer High School (Commack Site) which encompassed four Districts: Babylon, Wyandanch, Commack, and Half Hollow Hills.  The 25 Day Program served 207 Half Hollow Hills students.  BOCES compiles information and distributes a report to each participating district which includes the performance of every district.   


Questions from the Board included:

· Is the Summer School Program Mandated or optional?

· Are Regents Exams given?

· Have there been enrollment increases?

· How do we evaluate the Program?

An Overview of:

Rising Star Academy
Mary Brush explained the Rising Star Academy which was held on August 25th – 27th.  An incoming honor student was paired with a mentor and a middle school teacher in order to form an allegiance of support that would continue in the months following the academy experience.  They practiced effective listening strategies, developed a personal scrapbook and set goals for the upcoming year.   Pictures of students participating in the Rising Star Academy were shown at the end of the presentation.

Dr. Karnilow thanked everyone for their presentations. 

Mr. Noskin acknowledged two former Board Members in the audience this evening.  Mrs. Taff, Past Board President, and Mrs. Leopold, Past Board Vice President.

COMMENTS FROM

VISITORS:
Vicki Leopold congratulated Mr. Noskin and Mrs. Greenspan in their respective positions, and also congratulated Mrs. Bottenus on her election to the Board.  She suggested increasing the parent participation in the Summer School Programs.  


Sabrina Fraser commented that the Summer School Program should be longer sessions with more teachers.  She also asked about how they selected students for the Rising Star Academy.
MINUTES:
A Motion was made by Mrs. Catapano, seconded by Dr. Kessler, and carried unanimously (6-0) to approve the Minutes of August 23, 2004 as written.


A Motion was made by Mrs. Catapano, seconded by Mrs. Greenspan, and carried unanimously (6-0) to approve the Minutes of August 31, 2004 with one amendment.

ACTION ITEMS:
PERSONNEL

Tenure Alert

The following staff members are eligible for appointment to tenure on the dates indicated.  The Superintendent of Schools shall be recommending their appointments at an upcoming Board of Education meeting.


Teaching

Staff Member

Position
Beg. Date
Tenure Date

Gwen Shaw

Math/CW
11/05/01
11/04/04

Keli Roberts

Art/WH
11/20/04
11/19/04


Christine Papachristou Elem./WH
9/01/01
11/19/04


A Motion was made by Mrs. Sorkin, seconded by Mrs. Catapano, and carried unanimously (6-0) to take the Personnel Report in its entirety.

A Motion was made by Mrs. Sorkin, seconded by Mrs. Bottenus, and carried unanimously (6-0) to approve the Personnel Report as follows:


CERTIFICATED PERSONNEL

Resignations

1.
Luciana Bradley
Elem./SH

9/1/04


Appointments/Probationary

1.
Karen Gershowitz
2D
Lib. Media/DW
9/14/04


9/14/04-9/13/07

NYS Prov. Lib. Media


Appointments/Leave of Absence Replacements

1.
Donna Aiosa
1D
Elem./DW

9/14/04



9/14/04-6/30/05

NYS Prov. Elem. K-6

2.
Francine Bliss
9D
Elem./DW

9/14/04



9/14/04-6/30/05

NYS Perm. Elem. K-6


3.
Nicole Drost
3D
Elem./DW

9/14/04



9/14/04-6/30/05

NYS Prov. Elem. K-6


4.
Kristen Murray
2D
Elem./DW

9/14/04



9/14/04-1/31/05

NYS Prov. Elem. K-6


Appointments Part-Time

1.
Brian Bauernfeind 1A
,2 Phys. Ed./DW
9/14/04


9/14/04-6/30/05

NYS Prov. Phys. Ed.


2.
Christina Valenti
1A
.1 Art/DW

9/14/04



9/14/04-6/30/05

NYS Prov. Art


Changes

1.
Stephanie Lauria
2D
.7 Math/DW




(Currently .5 – an increase to .7)


Substitutes
1. Jill Barber
2. Denise Becker

3. Jennifer Blitzer

4. Suzannah Breglio

5. Jill DeRosa

6. Michael Devane

7. Carmelina Falzone

8. Cheryl Feldman

9. Natalie Ficalora

10. James Foy

11. Jessica Haase

12. Kristy Smith Imhof

13. Meghan Kennedy

14. Theresa Kissinger

15. Stephanie Lauria

16. Richard Mugno

17. Carlene Munoz

18. Vanesa Nappi

19. John Ragazzi

20. Lois Rosenberg

21. Christina Valenti


NON-CERTIFICATED PERSONNEL

Retirements

1.
Lorraine Maisano
Paraprofessional/FP

8/16/04
Resignations

1.
Kelly-Ann Adams
Paraprofessional/CH

6/30/04

2.
Takema Dukes
Food Service Worker/HSW
6/30/04


3.
Norva Evelyn
Monitor/HSE


6/30/04


4.
Koschina Desna Lewis
Food Service Worker/HSW  6/30/04

5.
Theresa Mancuso
Lunchroom Monitor/VAN
6/30/04


6.
Maureen Olsen
Lunchroom Monitor/FP
6/30/04


7.
Roseann O’Neill
Lunchroom Monitor/FP
6/30/04


8.
Lisa Watson
Lunchroom Monitor/CH
9/13/04


Leaves of Absence

1.
Elizabeth Cohen
Paraprofessional/VAN
9/04-12/04


2.
Julie Jendrasik
Lunchroom Monitor/CW
9/04-6/05


3.
Francesca Manziello Lunchroom Monitor/HSW 9/04-12/04


4.
Mike Napolitano
Bus Driver/Transportation
9/04-12/04


5.
Maritza Ortiz
Paraprofessional/VAN
9/04-12/04


6.
Isabel Shaikh
Paraprofessional/OTS

9/04-6/05


Employees Returning to Regular Status

1.
Veronica Meyer
Paraprofessional/OTS

9/2/04


Appointments/Probationary

1.
Pamela Competiello
Food Service Worker/FP $10.93
9/14/04

2.
Karen Hubbard
Food Service Worker/HSW $10.93 9/14/04

3.
Barbara McCarthy
Food Service Worker/WH $10.93
9/14/04


4.
Thomas Reilly
.4 Occupational Therapist/DW
9/14/04




$21,934.80


5.
Coleen Venticinque
Food Service Worker/WH
$10.93
9/14/04


Substitutes

1.
Karen DiFatta
Substitute Paraprofessional

9/14/04


2.
Christine Gentile
Substitute Paraprofessional,Monitor
9/14/04


3.
Stephanie Incandela
Substitute Monitor


9/14/04


4.
Joann Weiss
Substitute Monitor


9/14/04


Appointments – Monitors/Paraprofessionals/Etc.

1.
Vincenza Aiello
Lunchroom Monitor/CW
$8.97
9/14/04

2.
Komal Amin
Paraprofessional/FP

$12.38
9/14/04


3.
Nicolette Borgia
Paraprofessional/OTS
$9.50
9/14/04


4.
Christine Burt
Paraprofessional/SH

$11.07
9/14/04


5.
Theresa Caraballo
Paraprofessional/PAU
$12.38
9/14/04


6.
Josephine Coraci
Monitor/WH


$8.97
9/14/04


7.
Andrea Cordero
Paraprofessional/Homebound
$15.00 9/14/04


8.
Sharon Corvaia
Paraprofessional/FP

$11.07
9/14/04

9.
Lisa Drago
Paraprofessional/CH
$12.38
9/14/04


10.
Lyndsay Elznic
Paraprofessional/WH
$12.38
9/14/04


11.
Norva Evelyn
Paraprofessional/WH
$9.50
9/14/04

12.
Michelle Fiasconaro
Paraprofessional/SH

$12.38
9/14/04


13.
Laura Fishkind(Procter)  Paraprofessional/FP
$12.38
9/14/04


14.
Judith Giambalvo
Paraprofessional/CH
$12.38
9/14/04


15.
Desireé Gibson
Paraprofessional/CW
$12.38
9/14/04

16.
Wendy Gress
Lunchroom Monitor/VAN
$8.97
9/14/04


17.
Melissa Ingber
Paraprofessional/PAU
$12.38
9/14/04


18.
Margaret Jagos
Paraprofessional/WH
$12.38
9/14/04

19.
Robynelaine Kostulias  Paraprofessional/SUN
$12.38
9/14/04


20.
Toni Anne Leighton
Paraprofessional/PAU
$12.38
9/14/04


21.
Erik Lepis
Paraprofessional/CH
$12.38
9/14/04


22.
Justin Lieberman
Paraprofessional/WH
$12.38
9/14/04


23.
Christine Lirosi
Paraprofessional/VAN
$12.38
9/14/04


24.
Marlene Loewy
Paraprofessional/VAN
$11.07
9/14/04


25.
Jewella Lynch
Paraprofessional/WH
$12.38
9/14/04


26.
Theresa Mancuso
Paraprofessional/CW
$11.07
9/14/04


27.
Deanna Melendez
Paraprofessional/CO/Pre K
$9.50
9/14/04


28.
Allison Meredith
Paraprofessional/SH

$12.38
9/14/04


29.
Kimberly Nordman
Paraprofessional/FP

$12.38
9/14/04


30.
Erika Nussbaum
Paraprofessional/CH
$12.38
9/14/04


31.
Francine Occhiuto
Paraprofessional/WH
$11.07
9/14/04


32.
Joanne Ognibene
Lunchroom Monitor/VAN
$8.97
9/14/04


33.
Sherri O’Hagan
Paraprofessional/OTS
$12.38
9/14/04


34.
Maureen Olsen
Paraprofessional/FP

$9.50
9/14/04


35.
Roseann O’Neill
Paraprofessional/FP

$9.50
9/14/04


36.
Jennifer Openshaw
Paraprofessional/PAU
$12.38
9/14/04


37.
Christine Pagano
Paraprofessional/CW
$12.38
9/14/04


38.
Cristina Palmieri
Paraprofessional/CW
$12.38
9/14/04


39.
Andrea Paolo
Paraprofessional/SH

$12.38
9/14/04


40.
Jessica Rosenblatt
Paraprofessional/WH
$12.38
9/14/04


41.
Kim Russo
Paraprofessional/CW
$11.07
9/14/04


42.
Lisamarie Savage
Paraprofessional/PAU
$12.38
9/14/04


43.
Patricia Scaringi
Paraprofessional/FP

$9.50
9/14/04


44.
Julie Schwan
Paraprofessional/FP

$12.38
9/14/04


45.
Ellen Sheehan
Lunchroom Monitor/FP
$8.97
9/14/04

46.
Keri Tiernan
Paraprofessional/VAN
$12.38
9/14/04


47.
Dorothea Vankesteren  Lunchroom Monitor/SUN $8.98 9/14/04


48.
Juana Viera
Paraprofessional/FP

$9.50
9/14/04


49.
George Wagenberg
Monitor/HSE

$8.97
9/14/04


50.
Dana Wertheim
Paraprofessional/SUN
$12.38
9/14/04

COACHING APPOINTMENT
RECOMMENDATIONS:
A Motion was made by Mrs. Greenspan, seconded by Mrs. Catapano, and carried unanimously (6-0) to accept the 2004/2005 Fall Coaching Appointment Recommendations.

RESOLUTION:
BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that the Board of Education of the Half Hollow Hills Central School District approves the agreement between the Board of Education and the Half Hollow Hills Administrators’ Association for the period July 1, 2004 through June 30, 2008, and


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board of Education authorizes the Board President to execute said agreement on behalf of the Board of Education.


A Motion was made by Mrs. Greenspan, seconded by Mrs. Sorkin, and carried unanimously (6-0) to approve the above Resolution. 

RESOLUTION:
BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board of Education approves the following salary adjustments, effective July 1, 2004, for the following non-represented employees:

Stephen Troy


District Director of Transportation

$10,000


Vincent Gelo


 District Director of Facilities


$10,000


James Anderson


District Supervisor of Grounds & Security
$5,000


Michelle Austin


School Finance Manager


$5,000


A Motion was made by Mrs. Greenspan, seconded by Mrs. Catapano, and carried unanimously (6-0) to approve the above Resolution.

APPROVAL OF BILLS:
A Motion was made by Mrs. Catapano, seconded by Mrs. Bottenus, and carried unanimously (6-0) to accept the Approval of Bills for $4,072,375.38.

BUDGET TRANSFERS:
A Motion was made by Mrs. Sorkin, seconded by Mrs. Bottenus, and carried unanimously (6-0) to approve the Budget Transfers.

BID AWARDS:
A Motion was made by Mrs. Greenspan, seconded by Mrs. Bottenus, and carried unanimously (6-0) to approve Bid #04-47:  Districtwide Mail Preparation/Printing of Calendar & Newsletters Base Bid A, Alternate B-B, and Base Bid C.


A Motion was made by Mrs. Catapano, seconded by Mrs. Bottenus, and carried unanimously (6-0) to approve Bid #05-07:  Additions & Alterations and Toilet Renovations at West Hollow (Base Bids #1, #2, and #4 were already awarded.  This is only for Base Bid #3).


A copy of the Treasurer’s Report for the period ending July 31, 2004 has been forwarded to the Board.

TEXTBOOK APPROVAL:
A Motion was made by Dr. Kessler, seconded by Mrs. Greenspan, and carried unanimously (6-0) to approve the workbook Sexuality and Responsibility published by Holt, Rinehart and Winston.


Mrs. Wagenberg responded to a question asked at a previous board meeting regarding the district’s policy with regard to students returning to school after being ill or being sent home from school ill.  Mrs. Wagenberg stated that there is no official Board of Education policy, however, in the Parent’s Handbooks of the elementary schools, it states that parents should keep their child home for 24 hours after having a fever.  The nurses reinforce this guideline whenever children are sent home from school with a fever.  There are times when parents do not follow these guidelines and then a call home is made.  


Parents are notified for contagious diseases, such as chicken pox, fifth disease, and lice.  Parents in the classroom, or possible on the grade level, are notified in writing after one or two cases; after three or four or more cases, a letter may be sent out school-wide.

COMMENTS FROM

VISITORS:
Theresa DeAngelo addressed the Board about concerns she has regarding her special needs child.

Mr. Noskin assured Mrs. DeAngelo that the Board would follow-up on her concerns.  


Michael Levy addressed the Board about overcrowding at Paumanok Elementary School.

Mr. Light stated that there are eight classrooms slated for Paumanok in 2005.  Student population is outgrowing our space right now.  By next year, the new classrooms will resolve the space issues.  


Sabrina Fraser asked about Social Studies Books. 

Dr. Smith explained that a committee is working on the Social Studies curriculum and that different topics are taught at every grade level. 


Vicki Leopold commented on the current teacher negotiations and that it’s important for the Board of Education to communicate to all the PTA’s and the community that the Board must be fiscally responsible.  The three, big ticket, budget items are salary increases, pensions, and medical coverage that the Board is responsible for.  Mrs. Leopold referenced an article in Newsday entitled “Double-digit hikes again.” 

Mrs. Greenspan mentioned that the District has settled eight units this year, all with a greater contribution to health insurance.  She thanked our attorneys and staff for their work on these matters.


Mr. Marcucci called to say he was at High School East Back-to-School Night, which just ended, and checked to see if he should come to the board meeting in progress.  Mrs. Greenspan informed him that the meeting was close to adjourning.

Mrs. Greenspan mentioned that agenda books are purchased for the middle schools and the high schools.  She said that they should consider purchasing them for the elementary schools as well.


Mrs. Sorkin commented that the new food service menu is amazing.

ADJOURNMENT:
A Motion was made by Mrs. Greenspan, seconded by Mrs. Sorkin, and carried unanimously (6-0) to adjourn the meeting at 9:25 p.m.




Respectfully submitted,




Rosanne Marini, District Clerk
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